
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back and a Happy New year to everyone.  I would like to take the opportunity to say ‘thank you’ 
from all the staff for the very generous and thoughtful gifts at the end of the Autumn Term.  Staff were 
overwhelmed by the kind gestures, and they feel very lucky to have such supportive parents. 

All year groups have started their new topics and when the      
Senior Leadership Team completed learning walks this week, we 
all commented on  how enthused and engaged the children were 
across the school, whether they were travelling by Jeep in the 
‘Jungle Explorer’ zones in Year 2 or dressed as superheroes in 
Reception - everyone was certainly inspired.   

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 5 children travelled back in time this week as 
they arrived at school on Wednesday, dressed in      
Victorian costumes to celebrate Victorian day. The 
classrooms were set in rows and their lessons were   
delivered in true Victorian style by Miss David and 

Mrs Littlewood, complete with gowns and mortar boards - I am not sure who enjoyed the day more!  

Today we had an invasion of ‘Vicious Vikings’ when our Year 4 children completed a fantastic interactive 
Viking workshop to start their new topic.  I know both of these events really captured the children’s         
interests as you can see from the photographs.  Our thanks to all of the parents for the amazing outfits, the 
children looked simply superb. 

This term we are continuing with our Power Thoughts programme with the children taking part in their 
second workshop ‘Mistakes are cool’ on Tuesday 29th and Wednesday 30th January.  They will learn how 
to reframe ‘failure’, embrace their mistakes and use it as an opportunity to grow.  They will learn how to 
deal with setbacks and challenges so that they are able to develop their resilience and ‘bounce back’ with 
power.  Through the workshop the children will also gain a deeper understanding of how their brain grows 
and changes when making mistakes and facing challenges.  These workshops are facilitated by Natalie 
Costa and she will be running a parent session on Tuesday 29th January between 5:30pm—6:30pm.  Natalie 
will explain the themes of the workshops the children will be covering this academic year, so that parents 
can become more familiar with the tools and the strategies taught.  This will allow parents to support their 
children with their academic and home life, and through the challenges they may face through the           
transitions they will encounter as they continue to develop.  It would be wonderful to have a good turnout 
for the parent workshop.  Therefore if you are planning to attend the workshop, please complete the slip 
later in the newsletter or email Mrs Pereira, as this will give us an idea of how many people to expect.   

We are extremely lucky at Southfield Park to have a very dedicated group of governors, they are all         
volunteers who give up their time to support the school with their expertise and ideas.  A vacancy has      
arisen for a Parent Governor as Mark Hinton-Jones (dad to Ruby and Jasmine) has come to the end of his 
four year term.  Mark has been on our Governing Body for the last four years and over this time, he has 
made invaluable contributions using his skills from his finance background and for two years has been  
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Chair of the Resources Committee ensuring we make the most of our budget in a very challenging financial 
landscape.   I would like to thank Mark for his commitment to the role, it has been greatly appreciated by 
us all.  This week we sent out a letter providing information about the Parent Governor role and a           
nomination form via Parentmail PMX, if you would like any additional information about this rewarding 
role please contact either our Chair of Governors, Graham Cox on: Graham.cox@southfield-
park.surrey.sch.uk or myself, as we would be very happy to answer any questions you may have. 
 
Attached to the newsletter is the updated dates list for the term, there are lots of different activities and 
events so please do read it carefully so you don’t miss anything.  We have also included the term dates for 
2019-2020 as I know families will be starting to think about booking summer holidays soon, these are also 
available on the website. 

Finally, next week is Maths Week when the children will 
be developing their reasoning and problem solving skills 
whilst completing Maths Trails all around the school.  
Look out for updates on Twitter as I am sure the children 
are going to have a brilliant week. We will also be      
welcoming the parents of Britten Class to come and    
enjoy lunch with their children on Friday 18th January.  

Have a relaxing weekend, I think it will be a quiet one 
for everyone as it has been exhausting for children and 
staff alike trying to get back to the normal routines! 

Kind regards 

Kate Gee 

Tweet of the Week 
 

Follow us on   

@Southfield_Park 

 

Vicious Vikings on 
the rampage…. 

Power Thoughts Workshop 
For parents 

Tuesday 20th January 
5.30-6.30pm 

This workshop is linked to the Power Thoughts workshops the children will be taking part in, looking 
at : 

Managing my Big Emotions 

Mistakes are Cool 

Confident Me 

Please let us know as soon as possible if you are coming by returning this slip or by emailing Mrs     
Pereira (info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk), as we may not be able to run it if there aren’t sufficient 
people attending. 
 

Your name: ……………………………………………. 

Child’s name:……………………………….            Class: ………………………………………. 

PLEASE NOTE: we are not able to provide a crèche, and children of any age cannot accompanying 
adults to the workshop. 

 

mailto:Graham.cox@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
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Attendance this week 

Sparky says “well done!” to Faraday Class, who had the best 
attendance this week with 100%, and to Elgar, Lowry, Faraday, 

Nightingale, Redgrave, Holmes, Darwin, Newton,         
Shakespeare, Victoria,  and Churchill Classes, who also had 

high attendance this week! 

Term Dates for Academic Year 2019/2020 
 

Autumn Term 2019 

 Starts: Wednesday 4th September 2019 (children are in on this day) 

 Half Term: Monday 28th to Friday 1st November 2019 

 Finishes: Friday 20th December 2019 
 
Spring Term 2020 

 Starts: Monday 6th January 2020 

 Half Term: Monday 17th to Friday 21st February 2019 

 Children start on Tuesday 25th February 2020 

 Finishes: Friday 3rd April 2020 
 
Summer Term 2020 

 Starts: Monday 20th April 2020 

 Half Term: Monday 25th to Friday 28th May 2020 

 Finishes: Friday 17th July 2020 
 

INSET days 2019-2020: 

Monday 24th February 2020; Thursday 7th May 2020 (T.B.C.); Monday 20th July 2020; Tuesday 21st July 
2020; Wednesday 22ndJuly 2020 
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93.7%
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Attendance Monday 7th - Friday 11th January 2019



Anti-Bullying 
Newsletter #3 

 

 

I hope that you all had a lovely, relaxing Christmas break 
and a very happy New Year. I would like to start this 
Newsletter by thanking you for your feedback regarding 
our ‘Anti-Bullying Leaflet for Parents’ at the Parent      
Consultation meetings in November.  

 

Please see the feedback we gratefully received below: 

 

What we are doing well 

 It is great that we have an Anti-Bullying Ambassador in each class. 
 We raise awareness of and promote our Anti-Bullying Ambassadors well. 
 We talk about empathy in child-friendly language.  

What could be improved  

 A whistle-blowing system could be put in place.  
 Staff and Anti-Bullying Ambassadors should closely monitor children who are lonely in 

the playgrounds. 

 

The feedback is greatly appreciated and it was brilliant to see such positive responses. By sharing your 
thought and ideas, I am able to make changes and reflect further upon anti-bullying provision here at 
school.   

Regarding the whistle-blowing system, I would like to assure parents that within our ‘Staff Behaviour 
Policy (Code of Conduct)’ there is a section headed: Sharing Concerns and Recording Incidents,    

Whistleblowing. This policy is updated annually, reviewed by our governor 
Graham Cox and is shared with all members of staff at the beginning of each 
academic year. It is a requirement that all members of staff read this policy and 
sign it to show that they adhere to the policy. This staff behaviour policy also 
makes reference to a separate ‘Whistleblowing Policy’ which is available to all 
members of staff should they need it.  

In terms of a whistle-blowing system for children, each classroom has a ‘Worry 
Box’ where children can write any concerns they may have for themselves or 
for their peers. Each Worry Box is monitored regularly by the Class Teacher to 

ensure any worries are dealt with promptly and that necessary support can be put into place.  

I would also like to assure parents that a vital part of our Teaching Assistant’s role is to monitor        
vulnerable and lonely children in the playgrounds at playtimes and lunch times, and to intervene and 
provide support when it is needed. Additionally, during our Anti-Bullying Ambassador training session 
in the autumn term, the Ambassadors learnt how to spot bullying and how to help if they think       
somebody is being bullied. During our next training session, later in the spring term, I will remind the 
Ambassadors to keep an eye out for any lonely children in the playground and on our ‘buddy benches’, 
so they can provide peer support for these children. 
 

Continued on the next page…. 



Anti-Bullying Newsletter #3 cont…. 
Following your feedback, I have also created a display in 
our school atrium called the ‘Kindness Tree’ (pictured 
right). This is a display that all children in the school have 
regular access to and enjoy engaging with. On the        
Kindness Tree are different acts of kindness for the         
children to choose and perform, examples include: ‘look 
out for any lonely children in the playground and ask them 
to play’ and ‘keep an eye on the buddy bench – does        
anyone need a friend?’ I hope that these particular acts of 
kindness that I have mentioned above, will encourage all 
children to look out for each other and to include different 
children in their play. The Kindness Tree also inspires    
children to think of their own acts of kindness which they 
can share on the blank leaves for others to perform.  

 

Also with your feedback and the feedback from our first Anti-Bullying Partnership meeting, I have  
updated our Anti-Bullying Leaflet for Parents. This updated version is available as a hard copy in the 
office vestibule, electronically via our school website and this week our Admin Assistant, Sarah       
Hutton, has sent it electronically as a ParentMail. I hope that this means you are able to easily access 
the online links within the leaflet that can offer support and advice.   

Thank you for your continued support and I hope that you are able to see the difference your feedback 
is making to our school ethos and community.  

 

Kind regards, 

Miss Gilby 

Reception Parents Come to Lunch 
We are pleased to invite parents of children in Reception to come and have a school lunch with their child 
as follows: 

Friday 18th January  Britten (reply by Thursday 17th January, 9am) 
Friday 25th January  Elgar (reply by Thursday 24th January, 9am) 

 
Parents of children with a twin in each class can come to both days if they wish to sit with each child indi-
vidually, or on one day and sit with both of them. However, please note that only ONE parent can come, 
and that it will not be possible for older siblings in the school to join their younger sibling for this meal. 
There will be a charge of £2.82 for your meal; if your  child doesn’t normally have the school dinner, 
but would like to try it with you then there is no charge for them. Please send your money in with the slip 
below by the date shown above for your class, which is when we have to give Chrissy, our cook, the final 
numbers. Cheques should be payable to Surrey County Council, or cash, but please DO NOT pay via 
Tucasi. Please indicate if you would like a vegetar ian meal instead of the usual fish-based meal. 
 
Your Name ………………………………………. Child’s name ……………………………..………….. 
Class …………...…… 
 
I would like to join my child for a school lunch on  
Friday 18th January Britten class and I enclose £2.82:    vegetarian meal [ ] OR fish meal [ ] 
Friday 25th January Elgar class and I enclose £2.82:       vegetarian meal [ ] OR fish meal [ ] 
 
My child doesn’t normally have a school lunch on Fridays, but would like to have one: 
Friday 18th January Britten class:        vegetarian meal [ ] OR fish meal [ ] 
Friday 25th January Elgar class:        vegetarian meal [ ] OR fish meal [ ] 



Year 5 are Back in Time for... 
Victorian School 

Kyen: “Victorian day was fun and 
exciting because we learnt how to 
write with an ink pen and in the 
old English style of handwriting”  

Ella: “It was a great opportunity 
to experience a child’s life in the 
Victorian era” 

Alice: “I thought it was a 
great experience to really 
see what life was like during 
the Victorian era. I enjoyed 
testing all the different ways 
they wrote like cursive, with 
ink or with chalk” 

Genevieve: “I thought that it is very unfair for 
children because they were treated so badly.  
Adults thought the only way to get children to 
listen and behave was to not treat them with    
respect.  It was a fun day and I enjoyed sitting 
at desks and having very different lessons to 
our normal day” 



HELP! 
Year 4 is being invaded by Vikings! 

Today, Year 4 have been learning all about the Vikings in a day long workshop. They’ve had the             
opportunity to handle weapons and armour, explore fascinating artefacts and act out Norse myths. All of 
the children expressed they’re enjoyment of the day and were exceptionally focused throughout. They 
simply cannot wait to learn more about the Vicious Vikings and Smashing Saxons. 

“I really enjoyed exploring the artefacts and trying to work out what they were,” Sofia 

“I have really enjoyed dressing like a Viking warrior and learning gruesome facts,” Alex 

“It was great fun looking at and touching the Viking weapons,” William 

“The best part was when I got to hold all the weapons because it was 
really cool and exciting,” Logan 



Spring Term Clubs 
Clubs start next week (week commencing Monday 14th January) and continue for the rest of the term,    
including the week the children return from the half term break. They finish the last week of the Spring 
term (week commencing Monday 1st April). 

If there is a cost for the club, but it has not yet made, please can this be organised soon; if you have any 
concerns about payment please speak with Mrs Pereira or Mrs Hutton in confidence. 

Please remember: 

If your child needs kit for their club, ensure they bring it in with them—we waste a lot of time phoning 
home. 

Staff also need to go home, or may have other appointments to go to– please be on time to collect your 
child; being even only a few minutes late on a regular basis is frustrating for everyone. The office is usually 
open until 4.30pm, so if you know you are going to be late, give us a call on the main office number (tel: 
01372 743104). We will never let a child, especially the younger ones, leave school by themselves, or leave 
them without supervision when they are with us, but we appreciate knowing when you are likely to arrive, 
or if they are allowed to go with someone else, so arrangements can be made. 

Lamda 
Thank you to everyone who responded 
with their interest in Lamda classes 
(music and dramatic art). 
Now we know that there may be         
sufficient interest, Mrs Pereira is      
looking into the possibility of this     
happening, and will email with details 
once she knows if it is going ahead and 
what the arrangements will be. 
Please be patient, though, as you may 
not hear anything for a few weeks! 

Tuesday Hi 5 Netball for All 
 

SEEKING NEW Y5 TALENT 
FOR HIGH 5 NETBALL CLUB! 

 
 

We are looking for some additional Y5s to attend our Tuesday 
after school Club, High 5 Netball For All!  High 5 Netball is a 
brilliant game for both boys and girls – it teaches them physical 
skills and tactical knowhow whilst providing lots of challenge 
and fun. While we do have children already signed up to the 
Tuesday Club, there are still some spaces which we would love 
to fill as we aim to ensure we have a good number of children 
trained and ready to compete in matches against other local 
schools in 2020. Why not encourage your child to give it a go?!  
We are especially keen for a few more boys to join us. 

The coaches are Mrs Yeates and Mrs Glasspool, the Club costs 
£44 (up until Easter) and this term’s programme starts next 
Tuesday from 3.20 p.m. to 4.15 pm; we will be delighted to 
welcome some new faces to the Club. 

Please contact Mrs Hutton for further details or to book a place 
(sarah.hutton@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk) 

Thank you. 

Mrs Yeates and Mrs Glasspool 

Clubs for Children 
in Reception 

Tuesday Basketball and Wednesday 
Football are being opened up to       
children in Reception classes.  

Basketball: book a place online via  
www.lovethislifebasketball.com 

Football:  come into the office or email 
Mrs Hutton. The cost is £44, and your 
child needs to be able to get themselves 
changed without too much help! They 
will need kit to change into, and velcro 
football boots are good, rather than    
laces. Once you confirm that your child 
would like a place I will add the club to 
their Tucasi account for payment. 



 

Friends of Southfield Park Primary School 
(Registered Charity No. 1110233) 

 

Follow us on Facebook: Friends of Southfield Park Primary 

Follow us on Twitter: @FoSPPEpsom 

Email us: friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

or drop a note in the Friends’ Postbox by the school office. 

 

News 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

Welcome to the first Friends’ update of 2019!  We hope you’ve all had a lovely Christmas & New Year! 

As memories of our hugely successful Christmas Fair fade, we’ve been turning our attention to planning 
events for the first half of 2019.  We’ve got some old favourites and some new ideas… 

 

Junior Cushion Club 

Friday, 25th January 2019 - 4.45 to 6.30 p.m. 

The Juniors have chosen “Harry Potter & The Philosopher’s Stone” as their film choice.  It may be an old 
one, but many of the children may not have seen it - and those who have will probably still enjoy seeing it 

with their friends!  To book your place, please go to: 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/ 

If for any reason you are unable to book via the website, the school office will be able to help you with a 
booking form. 

 

Grown Up Cushion Club! 

Friday, 1st March 2019 - time tbc. 

In a slight change of plan, the Barn Dance will now not take place on 1st March.  We are looking to set a 
date a little later in the Spring when the weather is likely to be better.  Instead, we are going to have a 

grown up version of the cushion club on 1st March!  Details will be announced in the next few weeks and 
tickets will be made available via our PTA-Events website. 

 

 

Dates for Your Diaries 

Fri, 25th January Junior Cushion Club - 4.45 p.m. to 6.30 p.m. 

Fri, 1st February Break the Rules Day - more details coming soon! 

Fri, 1st March Grown Up Cushion Club - film to be confirmed - no kids! 

Fri, 29th March Easter Discos - Infants 5.00 - 6.30 p.m., Juniors 6.45 - 8.15 p.m. 

Sat, 15th June Summer Fair - “15 Year Anniversary” - 12 midday to 3.00 p.m. 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary/
https://twitter.com/FoSPPEpsom
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/


Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 14th Maths Week begins 

Tuesday 15th Applications for Reception places for September 2019 must be in by today 

Wednesday 16th  

Thursday 17th New uniform sale after school in Infant playground 

Friday 18th Britten Parents ‘Come to Lunch’, arrive 11.40am, for 11.45 start. 

Playground Behaviour and Car Parking 
Please can ALL parents be aware of what their children are doing in the playground before 
and after school. Scooters and bicycles MUST NOT be used while on the school grounds 
unless under supervision during an organised school activity such as bikeability sessions. 
Please talk with your children and ensure that everyone stays safe in the playground. 

Dogs should be tied up OUTSIDE the school grounds, well away from the entrances, and cannot 
come onto the school grounds even if they are held in your arms. A lot of people are afraid of 
dogs, and it can be scarey to have to walk passed them when they jump up and bark, even when 
they are tied up, so please be thoughtful of others feelings. 

Car parking has been so much more considerate recently, but please don’t park in a way which even       
partially blocks in other parked cars; a car was nearly damaged this week when trying to reverse out of a 
parking space, so please make use of surrounding streets if there isn’t a proper parking space available. 



Spring Term 2019 

Date Time Event (new dates are in purple) 

Monday 14th to Friday 18th January All Week Maths Week 

Friday 18th January 11:30 Reception come to lunch Britten Class 

Tuesday 22nd January KS1 3:10 – 5:00 

KS2 3:20 – 5:00 

Open classrooms 

Friday 25th January 11:30 Reception come to lunch Elgar Class 

Monday 28th January – Friday 8th 
February 

  Assessment Weeks 

Tuesday 29th  and Wednesday 30th 
January 

All day Power Thoughts Workshops Years R – Y6 ‘Mistakes 
are cool’ 

Tuesday 29th January 5:30-6:30 Parent Workshop linked to the workshops the 
children are completing this year, Managing my 
big emotions, Mistakes are cool and Confident me. 

Tuesday 5th February 6:30 Parent Workshop for children in KS2 (Juniors) 
Developing comprehension skills led by Mrs Del 
Medico and Mrs Hall 

Tuesday 12th February All Day Internet Safety Day 

Friday15th February PM House Event 

Friday 15th February 3:10 KS1 

3:20 KS2 

Children break up for Half Term 

Monday 25th February   INSET DAY 

Tuesday 26th February 8:45 Children return to school 

Thursday 28th February 2:00-3:00 ‘Parent Pop In Afternoon’ with SLT 
Monday 4th to Friday 8th March   Writing Week 

Monday 4th March AM Pedals training Year 2 

Tuesday 5th March AM Pedals training Year 2 

Wednesday 6th March   RE Easter Experience day Year 5 

Wednesday 6th March pm Year 6 Citizenship event at Epsom Downs       
Racecourse 

Thursday 7th and Friday 8th March AM Bikeability Year 4 

Friday 8th March 9:00 – 9:45 

2:15 – 3:00 

Reading with Friends and Family Event 

Thursday 14th March 9am Year 3 Year Group Assembly 

Friday 15th March 8:45 – 9:15 EYFS open morning drop in 

Thursday 21st March 9am Year 1 Year Group Assembly 

Thursday 21st March All day World Down Syndrome Day – children can wear 
brightly coloured socks, patterned socks, long 
socks or tights to raise awareness of Down        
Syndrome  

Tuesday 26th March 6:30 Parent Workshop for children in KS1 (Infants) 
Developing comprehension skills led by Mrs Del 
Medico and Mrs Hall 

Wednesday 27th March 1:30-4:30 Parent Consultation for Faraday Parents only 

Thursday 28th March 9 am EYFS Assembly 

Thursday 28th March 4:30-6:30 Parent Consultation for Faraday Parents only 

Monday 1st April All Day Epsom and Ewell Music Festival Rehearsal at     
Epsom Playhouse for Years 5 and 6 Glee Club 
members. 

Tuesday 2nd April 5-7 pm Epsom and Ewell Music Festival at Epsom        
Playhouse for Years 5 and 6 Glee Club members. 

Wednesday 3rd April 5-7pm Epsom and Ewell Music Festival at Epsom        
Playhouse for Years 5 and 6 Glee Club Members 

Thursday 4th April 9 am Year 2 Assembly 

Thursday 4th April   Reports out to parents 

Friday 5th April 1:30pm Break up for Easter 



Summer Term 2019 

Date Time Event 

Tuesday 23rd April 8:45 School starts 

Wednesday 24th April 6pm Year 6 Parent End of Term / Sats Meeting 

Friday 26th April 5:30-8am Year 3 Sleepover 

Wednesday 1st May 6pm Year 2 Sats Meeting 

Thursday 2nd May All Day INSET Day 

Monday 6th May   Bank Holiday – School closed 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th May   Year 6 KS2 Sats all week 

Thursday 16th May KS1 3:10–5:00 

KS2 3:20-5:00 

Open classrooms 

Monday 20th to Friday 24th May All Week Wellbeing Week 

Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st May All Day Power Thoughts Workshops Reception – year 6 

‘Confident Me’ 
Wednesday 22nd May 3:30pm 

6pm 

Sayers Croft Meeting for Year 3 Parents 

Isle of Wight Meeting for Year 5 Parents 
Friday 24th May 10:30-12 KS1 

12:45 – 3 KS2 

Sports Day at the Harrier Centre 

Friday 24th May   Break up for half term 

Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May Half Term 

Monday 3rd June 8:45 Children back to school 

Monday 3rd June to Friday 7th June   Humanities Week 

Thursday 6th June 9:30 – 10:00 New reception coffee morning 

Thursday 6th June PM International Food Tasting Afternoon 

Friday 7th June   Reserve Sports Day 

Monday 10th to 14th June   Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 

Thursday 13th June All day Reception visit to Bockett’s Farm 

Monday 10th to 21st June   Assessments Weeks for EYFS, Years 1,3,4 and 5 

Wednesday 12th June 6-8:00 Shine Show 

Monday 17th – Friday 21st June All Week Year 6 Bikeability 

Wednesday 19th June 2:30 Year 1 Transition Meeting 

Wednesday 19th June 6:00 New Reception Intake Meeting 

Friday 21st June 9-10am Parent Pop In Morning to speak to SLT 

Monday 24th – Friday 28th June   Year 5 Residential trip to the Isle of Wight 

Thursday 27th June 9 am Phase 1 Summer Celebration Britten and Lowry 

Thursday 27th June 2-2:30pm New Reception story time 

Friday 28th June 9am Phase 1 Summer Celebration Elgar and 

Monday 1st July to Friday 5th July   Science Week 

Tuesday 2nd July 9am – 12pm Moving up morning 

Tuesday 2nd July 4:00 – 6:00 Parent Consultation Meetings Reception to Year 5 

Wednesday 3rd July 4:30-6:00 

6:30-8:00 

Parent Consultation Meetings Reception to Year 5 

Friday 5th July All Day Science Fair in the hall 



Monday 8th July 1:30 Phase 3 Dress rehearsal 

Tuesday 9th July 6pm Phase 3 Production performance 

Wednesday 10th July 6pm Phase 3 Production performance 

Thursday 18th July 9am Phase 2 Summer Celebration Faraday and Red-
grave Parents to watch 

Friday 19th July 9am Phase 2 Summer Celebration Nightingale and 
Holmes Parents to watch 

Friday 19th July 6:30 – 8:30 Year 6 Leavers Disco 

Monday 22nd July PM Talent Show 

Wednesday 24th July 9 am Leaver’s Assembly 

Wednesday 24th July 1:30 Break up 

Summer Term 2019 
Continued….. 








